
Kaysville Junior High School Community Council 

Tuesday, November 12, 2019 4:00 PM Room (215) 
Spencer Hansen, , Jenny Coyle, Amy Gray, Lisa Wood, Josh Webb, Malia Roundy, Terrie Tenney, Kent Brown, Jim Wright and 

Jennifer Mathews, Mark Pozzuoli 
 
Welcome by chairperson Lisa Wood, minutes for September were motioned for approval by Malia Roundy and 
seconded by Amy Gray.  All voting members approved minutes including Spencer Hansen, Jenny Coyle, Amy Gray, 
Lisa Wood, Malia Roundy, Kent Brown, Jim Wright, and Jennifer Mathews. 

 
Counselor Report:  Counseling Center will be setting up registration in the coming months. Refer to the counseling newsletter on 
the webpage. There is a Parent help website called dsdintervention available from the district. 
 
Teacher Report:  Teachers appreciate the kindness from PTSA each month, Teacher will consider visiting the schools with a 4 X 4 
schedule, surveying parents about 5X5 vs 4X4. Some things to consider when changing from 5X5 to 4X4 are: losing FTE, bigger 
class sizes, longer classes, less electives. Counselors will need time to get ready for the change if it happens it will not start before 
the 2022 school year. 
 
Student Body Officers  SBO are working on SUB For Santa, and boy’s basketball. 
 
2019-2020 Trust Land Budget Accounting is on schedule according to plan. Grant money from trustland, has been approved and 
grant certificates will be issued in teacher’s classrooms. Grant requests will be ordered by KJH Head Secretary. 
 
Standard Based Grading: 
Currently the following schools are implementing standard based grading, Centennial, Legacy, 
Shoreline, Farmington, and West Point. Standard Based Grading is number based instead of 
Letter grades: 1,2,3,4 vs A B C D. Teacher and parents discussed how standard based grading 
will work including test taking, retakes vs assignments, translation to college acceptance. Pros 
and cons, and how Core vs elective classes will be affected. Questions will be discussed in 
future council meetings. A teacher committee will visit some of the schools already doing 
standard based grading. 
Digital Citizenship: With the support of the Council, Digital Citizenship will operate under the 
Safety Committee. 
General School Budget: Principal Hansen will be seeking input on general school expenditures.  
 
Motion to dismiss by Jim Wright, seconded by Malia Roundy, all voted in the affirmative 
including; Spencer Hansen, , Jenny Coyle, Any Gray, Lisa Wood, , Malia Roundy, Kent Brown, Jim 
Wright, and Jennifer Mathews. 

Next meeting:  December meeting canceled. The next meeting will be January 14, 2020 
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